

How to create psychological safety at work¹

- 1. Show your team you're engaged. ...
- 2. Let your team see you understand. ...
- 3. Avoid blaming to build trust. ...
- 4. Be self-aware—and demand the same from your team. ...
- 5. Nip negativity in the bud. ...
- 6. Include your team in decision making. ...
- 7. Be open to feedback. ...
- 8. Champion your team.

1. Show your team you're engaged.

If your employees feel that you don't pay attention when they speak, or that you don't value their thoughts and opinions, they'll shut down.

Demonstrate engagement by being present during meetings. This includes making eye contact and shutting your laptop. It's easy to get distracted by emails, text messages, or Slack during a meeting but these small acts of disengagement can negatively impact your team's psychological safety. Engagement also means listening to what others have to say. Practice active listening. Ask questions to make sure you understand the other person's ideas or opinions. By actively engaging, you create an environment where people feel it's only OK to speak up; in fact, it's encouraged and accepted.

2. Let your team see you understand.

When your people know you care enough to understand and consider their point of view they experience psychological safety.

Demonstrate understanding by recapping what's been said. Use language like, "What I heard you say . Is that correct?" This shows you want to understand their perspective. It also gives your team members an opportunity to clarify if you misunderstood something they said.

You can also show understanding with body language. Nod your head during discussions to acknowledge what an employee is saying. Lean forward to show engagement. Be aware of your facial expressions. If you look tired, bored, or unhappy, your employees will notice. While you might not mean anything by it, employees may internalize the message you're sending with your face: I don't like this idea.

3. Avoid blaming to build trust.

It's easy when something goes awry to look for someone to blame. But, to build and maintain psychological safety in the workplace, focus on solutions. Instead of "What happened and why?" ask "How can we make sure this goes better next time? Notice the focus on the collaborative language: How can we make sure this goes smoothly next time? We statements turn the responsibility into a group effort, rather than singling out an individual for a mistake.

4. Be self-aware—and demand the same from your team.

People bring their whole self to work—their unique personalities, preferences, and work styles. Build self-awareness on your team by sharing how you work best, how you like to communicate, and how you like to be recognized. Encourage your team members to do the same.

High-performing companies administer behavioral assessments to help employees build selfawareness. Assessments can also be used to build psychological safety in the workplace. For

¹ https://www.predictiveindex.com/blog/psychological-safety-in-the-workplace



example, at PI, we use the Relationship Guide tool in our software to make sure we respect the other person's preferences for working and communicating.

5. Nip negativity in the bud.

If you have a team member who speaks negatively about peers, talk to them about it. Be clear; let them know that you work together as a team and negativity will not be tolerated.

When leaders allow negativity to stand, it can become contagious and spread to others. Employees will think that either they're supposed to talk bad about others, or that others are probably talking about them. In, either case, it's a psychological safety killer.

6. Include your team in decision making.

When making decisions, consult your team. Ask for their input, thoughts, and feedback. Not only will this help them feel included in the decision-making process, but it will build psychological safety and lead to better outcomes.

Once a decision is made, explain the reasoning behind your decision. How did their feedback factor into the decision? What other considerations were made? Even if your employees don't agree, they'll appreciate the honesty and transparency behind how the decision was made.

If you're a senior leader in the company, being inclusive and transparent is even more critical. According to the 2022 State of Talent Optimization Report, the third highest driver of employee retention is trust in senior leadership.

When communicating decisions, be sure to highlight contributions from team members. If a certain idea or piece of feedback led to the decision or a successful outcome, acknowledge and celebrate that employee's contribution.

7. Be open to feedback.

As a leader, it's your responsibility to make the final judgment call on a number of decisions. Your team needs to know that you are confident in this responsibility, but also that you're flexible in approach and open to their feedback.

When employees feel psychologically safe, they feel empowered to give feedback—up, down, and across. And this means they feel comfortable enough to knock on the CEO's door when there's critical information to share.

Invite your team to challenge your perspective and push back. While this may be uncomfortable at first, healthy conflict leads to better decisions and greater accountability—making it a win all around. You might also lead by example by taking interpersonal risks and sharing failures. Try getting up at the next all-company meeting and presenting on a failure—and what you learned.

8. Champion your team.

Finally, it's important to support and represent your team. Let them know you're on their side by supporting their personal and professional development. Be sure to share the team's work with senior leadership to increase visibility into what your team is doing—and give credit to teammates when due.